REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

May 20th, 2009

Present:   Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg, Jeff Fletcher, Cody Rice, Jonathan Schradar 


                Commissioners: David Holmes, Kelvin Robinson, Nick Alberti

**Meeting was conducted without a quorum of voting members**

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

Cody Rice informed the committee that a cooperative of Hill residents had organized to purchase solar panels for their homes had reduced rates.  The website of the cooperative is: http://capitolhillenergycoop.googlepages.com/ 

Status Reports

1400 Maryland Ave (Proposed Gas Station):  Drew Ronneberg reported that the case was not on the May 28th Public Space Committee Agenda and would likely be on the June agenda.

H Street Survey:  Drew Ronneberg reported that he had seen Traceries employees en route to starting the survey of H Street buildings.

Zoning Code Rewrite: Cody Rice reported that the OP would be presenting the results from the Sustainability Working Group to the Zoning Commission on Thurs. May 22.

Vacant Properties:  No Activity

1305-1311 H St NE: David Holmes reported that the Historic Preservation Review Board would be considering this nomination at their May 28th meeting.

HPA 09-XXX (217 10th St NE)

Michael and Jennifer Soderman presented plans to construct a 10.5 foot 2 story addition to the rear of their property.  The addition would not exceed the matter-of-right 60% lot occupancy.  In addition, the structures on the neighboring properties (215 10th St NE and 221 10th St NE) would project further back than the proposed addition at 217 10th St NE.  Finally, the Soderman’s presented letters of support from the owners of both abutting properties.

Recommendation:  The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC support the applicant’s request for HPRB approval of their plans for a 2-story addition to rear of their property.

1400 Maryland Ave – BZA #17825

Drew Ronneberg reported that he had contact Mr. Aguglia, the lawyer for DAG Petroleum, to see if the owners still intended on making changes to their plans discussed at the April ED&Z meeting.  Mr. Aguglia replied that his client was willing to construct a structure with a brick façade and have install windows on the east end of the building and install a security camera to allow the attendant to observe the east end of the property.  In addition, the sign for advertising the price of gas would be 16 feet high and located on private property.  Finally, Mr. Aguglia felt that the exiting of the gas tanker onto 14th St would not eliminate additional parking spaces.

Drew Ronneberg reported that Mr. Rich Luna was no longer working at Kilpatrick Stockton and that his excellent representation would be sorely missed on this case.

Ms. Edwige Stephen of the 14th Place Block Association spoke against the developer’s plans and urged the ANC not to support the proposed gas station.  

Members of the committee felt that the plans had improved over time but that they still had concerns with the proposal.  Drew Ronneberg expressed concern that the ANC had lost an excellent advocate in Rich Luna and its capacity to continue fighting the case was diminished.  He spoke in favor of empowering a representative to negotiate on behalf of the ANC to try to address the remaining concerns, while noting that this strategy has been successful in the 600 H Street and 200 H Street cases.  David Holmes also noted that a favorable resolution in the Credit Union case was aided by the fact that he had been authorized to act as the ANC representative.

The committee felt in order to provide maximum flexibility in negotiations with the owner of DAG Petroleum, an individual should be authorized to act as the representative of the ANC in this case.  The committee recommends that the following issues be addressed in negotiations:

1. Reducing the number of hours the business was open from the proposed 24 hour operation.

2. Removal of the bulletproof glass from the facility

3. Reduction in the height of the sign

4. Make sure that there is enough room on both sides of the pump to allow for full internal circulation of the automotive traffic on the site

5. Prevention of queuing of cars of public space – analogous to parking on public space that was criticized by the Public Space Committee

6. any other items of concerns noted by the representative

Recommendation:  The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC oppose the current design and authorize Commissioner Schultheiss to represent the ANC in this case before the BZA act and act as the ANC’s agent to negotiate with the DAG Petroleum to resolve the remaining issues.  

Electronic Distribution of Approved Building Permits

In the past, DCRA distributed a spreadsheet of approved building permits that allowed ANCs to quickly identify properties within their boundaries. Recently, the list of approved building permits has only been distributed in hard copy, which is wasteful of paper and much harder to use.

Recommendation:  The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter to Linda Argot asking that electronic copies of the approved building permits be distributed to ANCs at their request.

Nomination of Bank of America and  PNC Bank Buildings at 8th and H for Historic Landmarks 

These two bank buildings are prominent stone structures that are currently not designated as historic landmarks.  David Holmes informed the committee that recent work on the PNC bank had altered the rear windows in a way that was historically inappropriate.  In addition, Mr. Holmes noted that the Comprehensive Plan makes it easier to designate these buildings and that the review before HPRB would be expedited.

Mr. Holmes also said that he had contacted Commissioner Marshall who had no objections to landmarking the buildings.

Recommendation:  The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC request that HPRB designated the buildings are the NW and NE corner of H and 8th St NE as historic landmarks.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Tuesday, June 19th, 2009

7-9 PM 

642 10th St NE

Sherwood Recreation Center, 2nd Floor

